
From the Principal  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome back to the start of Term 3.  On behalf of the 

College’s Leadership Team, I hope you all had a lovely break 

and were able to spend some quality time with loved ones.  

 

It has been wonderful to see all of our students back at school 

this term, refreshed after the two week break.  I am sure you 

are looking forward to them returning to school and working 

hard this term.  

 

Some members of our community have lost loved ones over 

the holiday break and I extend my sincere condolences to 

them and their families during this extremely sad time. I  hope 

that you have been able to draw upon the strength and 

support of your families during this challenging time.  

 

The Term Ahead 

This term there are a number of calendared events and we 

look forward to welcoming you to the College.  I have listed 

some of the events below: 

 

Thursday 20 July 

Subject Selection Evening & VCE Tertiary Expo 

 

Tuesday 25 July 

Staff Formation Day (Student Free Day) 

 

Thursday 10 August 

Winter Music Concert 

Thursday 24 August 

Drama Production (Opening Night) 

 

Thursday 31 August 

Trivia Evening 

 

Thursday 7 September 

Student Progress Interviews (on site) 

 

ACC News – Term 2 Results 

I congratulate all of the students that tried out for, and those 

that were successful in making, all of the sporting teams within 

the ACC Competition in Term 2.  Many students put themselves 

forward and are commended for having a go.  

 

The following teams were very successful and went on to win 

ACC Premierships:  

 

Senior 1st XVIII Division 1  AFL 

Year 10 Division 1  AFL 

Year 9 Division 1  Football (Soccer) 

Year 8 Division 1  Football (Soccer) 

Year 8 Division 2  Football (Soccer) 

Year 7 Division 1  AFL 

Year 7 Division 2  Football (Soccer) 

 

A full Sport report can be found later in this Newsletter. 

 

Best wishes for the term ahead. 

 

Mr Mark Aiello 

Principal 

No. 11  19 July 2023 



 

 

 

 

Calendar 

The following important dates in the College calendar 

can also be found on our website under the ‘News’ tab 

20 July * Subject Selection Evening for 2024 

 * VCE and Tertiary Expo 

 * Drama Production Rehearsal at Parade 

College 4-6pm 

 * Year 7 and 8 Sport 

 * VCE VM Ministry Retreat 

21 July * Strategic Planning Meeting 

 * Subject Selection #1 Tutor Workshop 

 * 10 Year Reunion 

24 July * Year 10 Immunisations Bundoora 

Campus 

 * OPA Committee Meeting 

25 July * Student Free Day - Staff Formation Day 

 * Drama Production Rehearsal at Mercy 

College 4-6pm 

 * Year 9 and 10 Sport 

26 July * Family Tour Bundoora Campus 

 * Senior Sport 

 * POP Meeting 

 * Homework Club 

 * 2025 Year 7 Manchester City 

Information Night 

27 July * Year 7 and 8 Sport 

 * Drama Production Rehearsal at Parade 

College 4-6pm 

 * Year 10 Immunisations Preston 

Campus 

31 August * Finance Committee Meeting 

1 August * Homework Club 

 * Year 9 and 10 Sport 

 * 10th Anniversary of Eddie’s Backpacks 

 * Drama Production Rehearsal at Mercy 

College 4-6pm 

2 August * Homework Club 

 * Senior Sport 

 * Subject Selection Web Preferences 

Close Years 7-11 

3 August * Family Tour Bundoora Campus 

 * Subject Acceleration Forms Due for 

Year 9 and 10  

 * Drama Production Rehearsal at Parade 

College 4-6pm 

 * Year 7 and 8 Sport 

4 August * Treacy House Mass 

 * Lynch Celebration Day 

 * Bodkin House Activity 

7-12 August  * Lake Mungo Immersion 

7 August * Family Tour Bundoora Campus 

 * Concert Band Workshop 

 * School Advisory Council Meeting 

8 August  * Homework Club 

 * Year 9 and 10 Sport 

 * Drama Production Rehearsal at Mercy 

College 4-6pm 

9 August  * Senior Sport  

 * Homework Club 

 * OPA Monthly Lunch 

In the interests of student safety…… 

*  Please observe all speed zones and traffic management signage whilst on College grounds 

*  Please follow directions by traffic marshals and parking attendants 

*  Please remember there is a strict “No Standing” rule for all vehicles anywhere along the College driveway 

Thank you for your co-operation 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

work ethic or engagement.  If you have questions about the 

absence, please contact your son's Tutor Teacher in the first 

instance.  

 

Parents and Students Trivia 31 August 

Please note a change of date to the Trivia Evening originally 

scheduled for 10 August will now be held on Thursday 31 

August. 

  

In support of the Nzara Hospital, and to foster a greater 

sense of community and connection, parents and students 

are invited to join the Parade College Trivia Evening on 31 

August.  This will be a relaxed and fun evening of healthy 

competition.  

 

Tickets are $10 each and you are invited to form tables of 

10, or buy individual tickets and join a free table on the night.  

Feel free to bring some snacks and soft drinks with you, or 

purchase a grazing box to share with your table.  More 

details can be found on the attached poster and via the link 

below. 

 

https://events.humanitix.com/trivia-night-5smrdpa3  

  

Please note that this is a 'dry' event.  

 

Mr Michael Torpey 

Assistant Principal - Partnerships & Organisation 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Partnerships & 
Organisation 
 

 

 

Notification of Extended Absences 

Occasionally students will miss an extended period of time 

during the school term, including for family holidays or travel 

due to sporting commitments.  

 

While we recognise that these trips offer a range of benefits 

for the mental health and wellbeing of students, along with an 

opportunity for them to broaden their horizons and gain new 

experiences, it is important to consider the impact of extended 

absences on schooling. 

 

For that reason, when planning extended holidays during term 

time please contact your son's tutor teacher and classroom 

teachers as soon as practicable to advise them of the 

absence, as well as log the absence on PAM.  

 

While there is no expectation that teachers will set work for 

students who are taking extended holidays, your son should 

speak with his teachers to discuss the material that will be 

covered, and he should expect to do some catch up work 

either before or after the trip to ensure that he doesn't fall 

behind with his learning.  

 

Students who are absent for assessment tasks will receive an 

'NA' for the assessment and may be able to redeem the task 

to meet the requirements for satisfactory completion of a unit 

of study.  

 

Please also note that these holidays will be recorded as 

'unauthorised absences', even though the student is missing 

school with parental permission.  'Unauthorised' refers to the 

fact that the absence is during the scheduled school times.  

  

After parents and carers notify the College of extended 

absences via PAM, a template letter will be sent out reminding 

them of the expectations that students catch up on all set 

work, and noting that for reporting processes the absence is 

'unauthorised'.  

 

These letters serve as a reminder of the College's attendance 

policies, and should not be read as a criticism of the student's 

https://events.humanitix.com/trivia-night-5smrdpa3


 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Teaching & 
Learning 
 

 

 

We would like to extend our thanks for your participation in the 

recent VCE, ERPP/VCE VM student progress interviews.  

Your involvement and support are crucial in helping our 

students achieve their full potential.  

 

Thank you for the continued partnership with your son’s 

teachers and we look forward to seeing the continued growth 

and progress of our students in the coming months. 

 

Families with sons who are not in VCE, VCE VM/ERPP will 

have their next opportunity for a student progress interview 

later this Term 3 on 7 September in person and 11 September 

online. 

 

2024 Subject Selection 

Years 7 and 8 

In Term 3, Years 7 and 8 students and their families select 

their elective subject choices for 2024.  Changes to core 

subjects do not form part of subject selection and if your son is 

currently involved in a specialised program such as 

Intervention English or Maths, Altior, or Manchester City, then 

he will continue with this in 2024. 

 

Students will be guided through this process during two Tutor 

Workshops and Assemblies on 21 July and 28 July.  During 

these workshops, students will be shown information on the 

College’s Subject Selection Website and will have an 

opportunity to discuss their potential elective choices.  

 

Further information was emailed to families Wednesday 12 

July. 

 

Years 9 to 12 

Year 9 and 10 students and parents intending to follow a VCE 

pathway in 2024 will be required to attend one of the three 

Subject Selection Information sessions and the VCE Expo on 

Thursday 20 July.  

 

Current Year 11 and 12 students are encouraged to attend 

from 3.30pm to 4.30pm when they will have access to Parade 

College VCE and VET staff as well as representatives from a 

range of tertiary institutions.  

Year 9 students who have indicated their preference for the 

Edmund Rice Pathways Program (ERPP) in 2024 and current 

Year 10 ERPP students need not attend. 

 

Subject Selection Key Dates 

20 July Subject Selection Information evening for  

  Year 9 into 10 and Year 10 into 11.  

  VCE/Tertiary Expo - Current Year 11 and 12 

  students are encouraged to attend. 

21 July Subject Selection Tutor Workshop 1 in Tutor 

  period for current Year 7 to 11 students.    

28 July Subject Selection Tutor Workshop 2 in Tutor 

  period for current Year 7 to 11 students. 

2 August Subject Selection online submission due for 

  all year levels at 11.59 pm.  

3 August Acceleration forms are due from Year 9 and 

  Year 10 students. 

 

Mr Maurice Petruccelli 

Assistant Principal – Teaching & Learning 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Student 
Wellbeing 
 

 

 

Welcome back to Term 3!  I hope families had some time to 

rest and rejuvenate as the winter weather sets in!  

 

During the Term 2 break I thought of my Year 10 Religion and 

Society class and a task we completed earlier in the year 

where we created a wall of their relaxing and sacred space.  

 

Below are some of our students’ Sacred Spaces.  Hopefully, 

you were able to visit your Sacred Space or relaxing place, or 

at least have it scheduled to visit soon.  

 

Above: (L-R) Hardwicke Bay in South Australia, and Sheep Yard Flats 

in Victoria are a couple of our students ’ relaxing and sacred spaces. 

 

College Winter Uniform Term 3 

A reminder that students should continue to be in their Winter 

Academic Uniform throughout this Term.  

 

Please visit the link to purchase any items your son may 

require.  https://academyuniforms.com.au/ .  

 

Above: Winter Academic Uniform 

 

The College Blazer, tie, and winter long sleeved shirts are 

all essential items as part of our College Academic Winter 

Uniform and students must wear these to and from school 

when they are wearing their academic uniform.  

 

Parade College will have Uniform Blitzes throughout the 

term, checking uniforms as students arrive at school and 

classes, if necessary, alerting the relevant House Leaders 

or Wellbeing Leaders of students wearing incorrect 

uniforms.  Your sons’ Tutor Teacher may require further 

clarification or communication.  In this case, you may 

receive a phone call or email.  

 

Year 8 Man Cave 

Our Year 8 students across both Campuses engaged with 

The Man Cave earlier this week.  

Above: Year 8 students participating in Man Cave 

 

 

 

https://academyuniforms.com.au/


 

 

 

 

From the Director of 
Ministry 
 

 

 

 

 

World Youth Day 

Five Parade students are participating in World Youth Day 

between 1 and 6 August in Lisbon with their parishes.  We 

wish them safe travel and a wonderful experience as they 

gather with people from all over the world.  

 

The prayer below is the World Youth Day prayer- you might 

like to say it during the event.  The students will be asked to 

share their experiences in an upcoming College Newsletter 

and College Assembly. 

 

Our Lady of the Visitation, you who left in haste towards the 

mountain to meet Elizabeth, lead us also to meet all those 

who await us to deliver them the living Gospel:  Jesus Christ, 

your Son and our Lord! 

 

We will go in a hurry, with no distraction or delay, but with 

readiness and joy.  We will go peacefully, because those who 

take Christ take peace, and welldoing is the best wellbeing. 

 

Our Lady of the Visitation, with your inspiration, this World 

Youth Day will be the mutual celebration of the Christ we take, 

as you once did.  

 

Make it a time of testimony and sharing, fraternization, and 

giving thanks, each of us looking for the others who always 

wait.  With you, we will continue on this path of gathering, so 

that our world will gather as well, in fraternity, justice and 

peace. 

 

Help us, Our Lady of the Visitation, to bring Christ to 

everyone, obeying the Father, in the love of the Spirit!  

 

Ms Anne McLachlan 

Director of Ministry 

Year 10 Your Choicez – Respectful Relationships  

The Your Choicez seminar is an important part of the 

development of our students at Parade College.  David Kobler 

engaged our Year 10 students about the issues that society 

currently face.  

 

Through presentations, group discussions, and break out 

reflection sessions in their Houses, the seminar covered the 

topics of Relationships, Sexual Decision Making, 

Pornography, Consent and Sexual Ethics, Identity and 

Pressures, and Love.  

 

All Year 10 students across both Campuses engaged 

positively throughout the day, and the feedback from students 

and staff was very positive. 

 

For further information please visit the Your Choicez website.  

https://yourchoicez.com.au/ 

 

Mr Jacob Williams 

Acting Assistant Principal - Student Wellbeing  

https://yourchoicez.com.au/


 

 

 

 

From the Dean of Learning - 
Year 10 to 12 
 
 

 

 

VCE Information for Unit 3 and 4 Students 

A reminder to all students undertaking Unit 3 and 4 subjects 

that all subjects are aiming to complete their courses by the 

end of Week 8 this Term.  

 

The following week will see the commencement of trial exams 

on Friday 8 September.  This means that a very busy next few 

months lie ahead, and students should be looking to use 

every advantage they can.  

 

Wednesday morning study hall periods and after school Nano 

Nagle Tutoring are two simple ways to assist boys in 

managing their workloads in the lead up to this very busy 

time.  The trial exam timetable will be published in the next 

few weeks.  Exams will run throughout each day and 

concluding as late as 5.30pm. 

 

Mr Paul Fahey 

Dean of Learning - Year 10 to 12  

 

 

 

From the Dean of Learning - 
Year 7 to 9 
 
 

 

 

Release of NAPLAN Results for Years 7 and 9 

Students 

We are expecting to receive NAPLAN results this week. Once 

we receive the results, they will be mailed out to families.  

Families may like to view the video link below to understand 

the NAPLAN Individual Student Report that they will receive in 

the mailout. 

 

NAPLAN Individual Student Report Video:  

https://youtu.be/AcYsiLtE7a8 

 

Mr James Fogarty 

Dean of Learning - Year 7 to 9  

From the Development 
Office 
 

 

 

 

Term 3 Family Tours 

Our Term 3 Family Tours can be booked via the College 

website https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/book-a-family-tour.   

Tours are available from 9.15am to 10.45am on the 

following dates: 

 

• 26 July 

• 3, 7, 18, 25, 29 August 

• 4 September 

 

Enrolments 

Enrolments for Year 7 2025 will close on Friday 18 August.  

Applications can be made online via the College website 

https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/enrolments/enrolment-

process.   

 

Limited places are available for students entering Years 8 to 

11. 

 

Ms. Jenine Fogarty 

Development Manager 

https://youtu.be/AcYsiLtE7a8
https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/book-a-family-tour
https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/enrolments/enrolment-process
https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/enrolments/enrolment-process


 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Careers @ Parade 
 

 

 

 

 

Year 12 Careers Meetings 

It is compulsory for all Year 12 students to meet with a 

Careers Counsellor before the end of Year 12.  Students need 

to make an appointment as soon as possible with Mrs Bult or 

Ms Barnes to discuss their pathway plans for 2024 and 

beyond. 

 

Students can book their appointment at https://

paradecollegecareers.com.au 

 

VTAC 

The Victorian Tertiary Admissions Centre (VTAC) is the 

central office that administers the application processes for 

places in tertiary courses, scholarships, and the Special Entry 

Access Scheme at universities, TAFEs, and independent 

tertiary colleges in Victoria (and a few outside Victoria).  VTAC 

receives and forwards application information and supporting 

documentation to the relevant authorities at Institutions. 

 

VTAC is not a selection authority, they do not determine the 

selection criteria used by Institutions, and do not decide who 

will receive an offer.  All decisions about which applicants are 

offered a place are made by the course selection authorities at 

Institutions.  After selection decisions have been made by the 

course selection authorities at Institutions, VTAC sends offer 

messages to successful applicants on the Institutions’ behalf. 

 

All students applying to most of the Tertiary Institutions, 

require a VTAC account.  This is available to students from 

Monday 31 July and closes at 5.00pm on 28 September. 

 

Students will be attending a presentation at school about how 

to set up an account and I have included a link for students to 

look at before the meeting. https://www.vtac.edu.au/applying/

account.html 

 

Year 10 Work Experience  

Year 10 Work Experience is on between 13 November and 17 

November 2023 and it is compulsory for all Year 10 students 

at the Bundoora Campus.  Students are encouraged to 

organise their work placements and it would be great for them 

to work with family members, friends, local businesses, 

primary schools, etc.   

 

I would highly recommend that students try to find a 

placement they are interested in as it may give them greater 

insight into pathway options for VCE and University.  Students 

can collect a Work Experience form from their Careers 

teacher or the Careers Office.   

 

If you have any further questions please contact Liz Bult, 

ebult@parade.vic.edu.au, or Justine Barnes, 

jbarnes@parade.vic.edu.au  

 

ExCEL Career Voyager excursion to La Trobe 

University 

On Wednesday 12 July Year 9, Career Voyager students 

visited La Trobe University as part of the Excel program. 

Students caught the tram from the Bundoora and Preston 

Campuses and walked with excitement and curiosity to meet 

the La Trobe staff outside the University library.   

 

The boys were immediately overwhelmed by the size of the 

University and the many buildings that housed the different 

faculty areas.  They were also very quick to spot the wide 

range of food eateries available.  The groups were divided into 

two, and each participated in a Microbiology class and a 

University presentation about Food and Nutrition courses. 

 

In the Microbiology session, students used microscopes to 

view bacteria from their mouths.  This was done by scraping 

the inside of their cheek, putting the sample on clear film, 

adding dye to the film, and then viewing it through the 

microscope.  Students thoroughly enjoyed their time in the 

University Science Laboratory and were extremely lucky to 

have this experience. 

 

During the Food and Nutrition presentation, students learnt 

about the Bachelor of Nutrition course and further study in a 

Masters of Dietetics.  Students asked questions about specific 

foods, and protein powders, and, one of the popular questions 

was, “Is breakfast really that important?”  The answer to this 

was, Yes! 

 

Students were then given a tour of the Business and Law 

building, where they were able to sit in the “Moot Courtroom” 

and we also managed to visit the new sports precinct.  

 

https://paradecollegecareers.com.au
https://paradecollegecareers.com.au
https://www.vtac.edu.au/applying/account.html
https://www.vtac.edu.au/applying/account.html
mailto:ebult@parade.vic.edu.au
mailto:jbarnes@parade.vic.edu.au


 

 

 

 

Unfortunately, we were not able to watch the Matilda’s train, 

however, we did get a glimpse of the new facility. 

 

The aim of the excursion was for students to be exposed to a 

University Campus and gain greater insight into possible 

future pathway options. 

 

All Year 9 students will participate in the excursion over the 

next six weeks and each group will experience a different 

presentation.  The upcoming group for Wednesday 19 July 

will be involved with the Archaeology and Law Faculties. 

 

A reminder for parents to login into their PAM account to sign 

the permission forms. 

 

Above: Students participating in a Microbiology class at  

La Trobe University 

 

Mrs Elizabeth Bult 

Careers Leader 

From the Music Department 
 

 

 

 

  

Instrumental Music Lessons 

Instrumental Music Lessons and Ensembles for Term 3 have 

now commenced.  

 

Students and families are reminded to check their email, the 

notice boards in the music departments, and MS Teams for 

timetables and ensemble rehearsals.  

 

Lessons will appear as a class pass on Simon.  

 

A reminder that your weekly ensemble rehearsal is a condition 

of the Instrumental Music Enrolment so you must be attending 

your weekly rehearsal as this is where you get to put into 

practice your learning in an ensemble setting and prepare for 

important upcoming performances. 

 

If you are unable to attend a lesson or ensemble rehearsal 

prior warning is needed and information can be found in the 

Instrumental Music Handbook. 

 

Students are also encouraged to schedule their lessons in 

Outlook to ensure they are attending their weekly lessons and 

ensemble practice.  Ensemble is a condition of the 

instrumental music enrolment and all students are allocated to 

an ensemble.  

 

If you are not enrolled in music lessons at the college and 

wish to participate in a college band or ensemble you are 

encouraged to come along and speak with staff or contact us 

at music@parade.vic.edu.au to find out more. 

 

Ms Melissa Calia 

Director of Music 

mailto:music@parade.vic.edu.au


 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

From the Dean of High 
Performance Sport 
 

 

 

 

ACC Grand Finals 

We had a fantastic finish to the ACC Term 2 Season. Parade 

qualified for five Division 1 titles, and was successful in all five. 

 

The highlight of the fantastic achievement was undoubtedly 

our Senior 1st XVIII Footballers (AFL) who became the ACC 

champions with a thrilling 4 point victory to win our first Senior 

Football Premiership since 2009. 

  

Senior AFL 1st XVIII 

Parade 5.9.39 def St Bede’s 5.5.35 

In a low scoring tense battle, Parade trailed all game before 

an inspiring finish saw Parade kick the last three goals of the 

match to storm home to a memorable victory. 

  

Year 10 AFL 

Parade 18.16.124 def St Joseph’s Geelong 4.6.30 

Another dominant performance by this team in a fantastic 

undefeated season. 

 

Year 9 Soccer 

Parade 4 def Mazenod 2 

This team just kept bouncing back all season.  At the start of 

the season, they dropped their first two matches before 

bouncing back with five straight wins to qualify for a home 

final.  In the final, they went a goal down, before eventually 

overcoming Mazenod with two extra time goals.  This group 

has now won three consecutive premierships. 

 

Year 8 Soccer 

Parade 2 def Salesian 0 

The game was a fair reflection of our regular season 

performances – dominate possession, especially in the first 

half.  In the second half, we wear our opponents down, create 

more chances, and score more goals, the only difference in 

the final was Salesian’s excellent goalkeeper, stopping further 

scores.  This group has now won back to back premierships. 

 

Year 7 AFL 

Parade 4.10.34 def St Bede’s 2.2.14 

A hard fought victory to cap off an undefeated season. 

Year 8 Division 2 Soccer 

Parade(2) 1 v Emmanuel 0 

  

Year 7 Division 2 Soccer 

Parade(2) 4 v Emmanuel 1 

  

Other Grand Finalists 

Senior Division 3 Soccer 

Parade 2 def by St Bernards 3 

 

Year 10 Division 2 AFL 

Parade(2) 7.6.48 def by Mazenod 15.11.101  

 

Year Division 3 Soccer 

Parade(3) 0 def by Salesian(2) 2 

 

State Representation 

Best of luck to our three boys currently representing Victoria in 

the National Under 18 Carnival, for the best junior players in 

the country - Year 12s Nate Caddy B04, Christian Mardini 

B04, and Year 11 Zak Johnson T04. 

  

Also, congratulations to Year 7 Arjan Johal H13, who has 

been selected to represent School Sport Victoria in the 12 and 

under National Championships.  Arjan is a member of our 

Manchester City Football School program.  

 

Mr John Baxter 

Dean of High Performance Sport 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

From the Learning Centre 
 

 

 

 

 

Read, Grow, Inspire: Book Week 2023 

This year, the CBCA Book Week theme is “Read, Grow, 

Inspire” and runs from the 19 to 25 August.  As part of Book 

Week activities, students will have the opportunity to win a 

daily prize through the Daily Messages by writing micro-

stories, and teachers will be sharing stories of a book that 

has led them to grow, or that has inspired them.  We invite all 

students to jump into a great book this month as we Read, 

Grow, and Inspire together. 

 

Parade Reading Challenge Semester 1 Update 

The Parade Reading Challenge continues for Year 7 and 8 

students, intending to complete a Bingo card of different 

genres of books read, as well as tallying words read, to 

reach a million words and become a Word Millionaire.  We 

wish to congratulate the students below on their 

achievements in Semester 1, receiving a House Point and/or 

a prize, and encourage all our readers to keep reading! 

 

Parade Reading Challenge (Bingo Card completed - 25 

books read) 

 

Leroy Angley Year 7 N12 

Sanchit Bhardwaj Year 7 H19 

William Catt Year 7 L16 

Raphael Glow Year 8 B18 

Marcel Mortellaro Year 7 T11 

Omer Niazi Year 7 H12 

Pulindu Rupasinghe Year 7 B15 

 

Word Millionaires: 

Bodkin : 

Zein Shehadeh Year 7 B12 

Pulindu Rupasinghe Year 7 B15 

Joshua Hume Year 7 B16 

Raphael Glow Year 8 B18 

 

Hughes: 

Daniel John Year 7 H13 

Harrison Calcagno Year 7 H16 

Eden Cai Year 8 H17 

Mahiru Tennekoon Year 7 H17 

Sanchit Bhardwaj Year 7 H19 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lynch: 

Annen Chandrakumar Year 7 L11 

Erik Bosco Year 7 L14 

Xavier Tsioulos Year 7 L19 

 

Nolan: 

James Morris Year 7 N11 

Leroy Angley Year 7 N12 

 

Treacy: 

Marcel Mortellaro Year 7 T11 

Benjamin Watt Year 7 T11 

Jack Gray Year 7 T12 

Roan Pearse Year 7 T18 

 

The Dungeons and Dragons Workshop 

As part of the Dungeons and Dragons Workshop’s afterschool 

session in Term 2, students were given the opportunity to 

paint 3D-printed miniature figurines (“minis”).  Students were 

instructed by master mini painter Mr. Chris Sedgman, who 

also 3D printed the figurines.  

 

Paint and brushes were supplied by Mr. Nathan Spurr who 

further assisted students in their creations.  Students had 

three minis to paint, including a mimic and a hero, and got to 

keep all their figurines at the end of the session.  We would 

like to thank the following students for participation in the 

workshop: 

 

Ian Corlett Year 8 L11 

Benedict Raphael Glow Year 8 B18 

Daniel John Year 7 H13 

Lucas Miatello Year 8 N17 



 

 

 

 

eSports presents students with the opportunity to engage 

with their local community through a digital network of other 

like-minded gamers, who are empowered through 

accountability, collaboration, communication, and 

organisation.  The competition runs for all states in Australia, 

and in 2023, Parade competed in two eSports; Valorant and 

Rocket League. 

 

The Valorant team consisted of Year 12 students Evan Paini 

L03 (Captain), Michael Coluccio B08, Tristan Duong T08, 

Alex Carter B08, and Dante Cerullo L09.  This team 

successfully made it to the State quarterfinals, however lost 

to Glen Waverley Secondary College 2-0. 

 

Two teams competed in the Rocket League tournament, the 

first being Year 8 students Luke Hicks L12, Christian 

Katopodis L14, and Jake Frederiksen L12.  The second 

team, consisting of Year 10 students Flynn Hassett B01 

(Captain), Riley Giosis T02, Sam Best B07, and Year 11 Will 

Hinds H08, are having an incredible run of games, making it 

past the Swiss bracket, then single elimination, and are now 

in the National Top 8.  They play later this month for a 

chance in the National Finals.  

 

We wish them all the best of luck! 

 

Mr Dante Gabriele 

Learning Centre Leader 

Ethan Moser Year 9 H17 

Ethan Nguyen Year 8 B17 

George Papas Year 8 N12 

Snehath Perera Year 8 T16 

Viyan Perera Year 8 N17 

Niall Wamaitha Year 10 L04 

Above: Students participating in the after school Dungeons and 

Dragons class 

 

eSports at Parade 

Since 2019, Parade students have been competing in 

competitive eSports through META – Mateship, Education and 

Learning, Talent and Growth, Authentic, an organisation 

initially set up by the Adelaide Football Club to engage with 

schools, parents, and government in improving life skills and 

educational outcomes through students’ passion for eSports 

and gaming.  

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Parents of Parade (POP) 
 

 

 

 

 

Pavers, Leave Your Mark 

We have extended the time for further opportunities to leave a 

lasting impression on our College grounds, and one that will 

last a lifetime.   

 

We are reminding families to take up this chance to complete 

the order form and have it handed in a sealed envelope to 

reception made out to POP Paver Fundraiser.  The orders are 

collated and submitted to the paver company.  The pavers will 

be made and laid during Term 4 in the Indigenous Garden at 

the Bundoora Campus. 

 

By having your name imprinted on a paver for the years 

ahead, you are not only showing your support, but you are 

also helping the College raise funds so that we can better our 

school environment and make that positive impact on our 

students. 

 

The order form can be found at the end of this Newsletter. 

  

August Activities 

• Working Bee TBC 

• Trivia Night Date Thursday 31 August  

 

Further details to follow. 

  

POP Meeting 

Please join us at our next POP Meeting on Wednesday 26 

July from 7.30pm online via MS Teams.  Email me your 

interest and I will include you on the link. 

 

We do encourage parents and carers to become involved, 

especially if your students are in the early years at the school - 

it is a wonderful way to give back to the community and share 

closer moments for the years to come. 

 

Looking forward to seeing you at our next meeting. 

 

Flavio Cosmelli 

President - Parents of Parade 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 


